
 

82133 Council Line, R.R. #5 
Goderich, Ontario N7A 3Y2  

PHONE: 519-524-4669 
FAX: 519-524-1951 
E-MAIL: pws@acwtownship.ca 

January 10, 2025 
 
 
RE: Wellington Street Improvement Project / Port Albert Master Servicing Plan 
 
Levying of Capital Costs 
We are providing this update to you as a property owner benefiting from the Wellington Street 
Improvement Project.  We have now received the final costs for this project, and it is expected that, in the 
new year, the municipality will amend Schedule A of By-Law 53-2023.  This by-law authorizes the 
construction of the project and outlines the estimated levying of the capital costs.  The amendment will 
update the by-law to reflect the actual costs and revise the assessment schedule.  Additionally, the 
amended by-law will include a new payment schedule, outlining payment instalments and available 
financing options for benefiting property owners, if needed. 
 
Municipal Contact 
The Municipal contact for this project is the Public Works Superintendent, Thomas McCarthy, contact 
information listed below. Follow along with the Wellington Street Improvement Project on our website at: 
https://acwtownship.ca/government/projects-initiatives/wellington-street-improvements-port-albert-
servicing-master-plan  
 
Thank-you, 
 
 
 
 
Thomas McCarthy, 
Public Works Superintendent 
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